
AN OPEN LETTER OF AFFIRMATION FROM THE LEADING BROTHERS  
IN THE LOCAL CHURCHES IN THE SOUTHEAST (USA) 

 
 

December 2, 2006 
 
To the dear saints in all the local churches in the Southeast. 
 
The undersigned brothers, all being leading brothers in the churches in the Southeast, 
issue this letter to affirm our agreement with the entirety of the recently released 
statement by the blending co-workers in the Lord’s recovery entitled “A Warning to All 
the Saints and All the Churches in the Lord’s Recovery Concerning Titus Chu and Those 
Who Promote and Disseminate His Divisive Teachings, Publications, Practices, and 
Views” (October 1, 2006). 
 
We believe the issuance of this warning letter to be the action of the Head, through the 
Body, for the protection of the one flock. 
 
Furthermore, we would like to practice following the Spirit by following the churches. 
Hence, we, the churches in the Southeast, stand one with the leading brothers in Southern 
California in their letter entitled “An Open Letter From the Leading Brothers in the Local 
Churches in Southern California to All the Saints in Those Churches” (October 21, 
2006). We would like to express a strong “Amen” to their affirmation of the warning, 
response to false accusations, emphatic testimony to the truth, warnings against 
contagious germs, recommendations to read the positive writings, and genuine concern 
for all the members of the Body of Christ.  
 
We recommend that this open letter of affirmation, along with the above two mentioned 
letters, be read to all the saints in all the local churches in the Southeast. 
 
The grace of the Lord Jesus Christ and the love of God and the fellowship of the Holy 
Spirit be with you all. (2 Corinthians 13:14) 
 
The leading brothers in the local churches in the Southeast, 
 
 
   
 








